
THE MUSTANG POST
October 07, 2022

Dear Parents,

Tomorrow, my husband and I will fly to Norway for a bucket list trip. I would not normally take a trip like this during
the school year but this year I celebrate my 60th birthday, 30 years of marriage and ten years at Addenbrooke. It
has always been a dream of mine to experience the Northern Lights and this time of year is supposed to be
optimal viewing time.

Mr. Rienhoff, our assistant principal, as well as Mrs. Michelsen, our Dean of Students, and Mr. Netzer, our
executive director, will continue to man the ship. I hope to record a daily vlog to post on the morning
announcements so the students can follow our progress around the country. I will return after fall break.

Respectfully,
Mrs. Lamgo

Teacher Spotlight:

Mrs. Tamie Peterson
American Literature, British Literature, Yearbook

Mrs. Peterson holds an Associate’s Degree in General Studies- Humanities from BYU Idaho and  Bachelor’s
Degree from Colorado State University in American Studies. The Peterson’s have been an Addenbrooke family
since 2015. Her oldest son, Collin, is a 2021 Addenbrooke alumnus, her middle son, Jack, is a senior this year,
and her youngest son Thatcher is in middle school.

Tamie is a Colorado native and loves to read. She read 14 books over the summer and highly recommends The
Book Woman of Troublesome Creek and its sequel, The Book Woman’s Daughter. A fun fact about Mrs. Peterson,
she met her husband at her sister’s wedding. Her sister was marrying a man named Petersen whose best friend
was also named Peterson. So they had the same maiden name and also have the same married name!



A Note from Ric Netzer…

Shawn Spencer and I had the pleasure of sharing breakfast with our inaugural Dad Pack (Dads Present -
Active - Consistent - Kind) today. We discussed traffic, safety for our students and families, and ways to
improve traffic patterns during our carline. Beginning Monday, October 10th, we are going to close the parking
lot by the soccer field to parked cars during carline times. This will keep traffic moving as those in the car line
exit the parking lot. Please work with us on this as we continue to explore ways to reduce wait times for our
families. We understand that it may not be perfect for all, but I ask that you please be patient as we work
collectively to improve the situation. In addition, I ask that you carefully study the attached traffic pattern change
as you approach our Prek-8 building to drop off and pick up your students. This pattern was suggested by one
of our Dad Pack members. In short, we are asking that ALL families dropping or retrieving students at the
Prek-8 building enter and exit Teller Street from Mansfield and not from Jefferson (the east/west street by the
Addenbrooke High School). Denver Christian is going to approach their facility via Jefferson and Teller Street by
our high school. This will also begin on Monday, October 10th. Thank you for your support as we work together
for the safety of our students.



Parents of Athletes…

A friendly reminder, as we get back into pre-COVID expectations, here is one of them. Missing class
due to sporting events, is an excused absence that does not count against your student’s attendance
record. However, ALL classwork is to be turned in on time with no extensions. (Unlike when a student
is called in due to illness etc.)



2022 Colorado Free Application Days (Oct. 18-20, 2022)

SENIORS... Click here for more details about how to apply to Colorado colleges without paying an
application fee.

A Note from Warren Tech…

https://cdhe.colorado.gov/cofreeappdays


Upcoming Events

October 11 Board of Directors Meeting 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 3rd Floor HS Building

October 14 Last Day to Wear Shorts to School (Except for P.E.)

October 14 PACS Meeting. Want to learn more about Addenbrooke events and the variety of
ways you can get involved? Join us for our next Parents of Addenbrooke Classical Students
(PACS) meeting at 8:00 am in the Elementary Commons. Everyone is welcome - Everyone is a
PACS parent. We hope to see you there!

October 15 Fall Festival - New! 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. (See flyers below.)

October 18 & 19 HS Parent/Teacher Conferences 4:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.

October 20-21 Fall Mini Break, No School

October 22 All-State Choir Auditions (Juniors and Seniors Only)

October 27 High School Mid-Semester Choral Showcase 4:30 p.m. - 5:30 p.m. at Lakewood
Vineyard

November 1 No School - Professional Development Day

November 4 High School MCR Writing #2

November 4 Metro State Choir Festival (Mustang Chorale)

November 8 Board of Directors Meeting 6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. (High School 3rd floor)

November 11 High School Picture Retake Day 8:00 a.m.

November 11 Veterans Day Assembly (PK-12) 8:15 a.m. (Gym)

November 14 High School Winter Sports Tryouts/1st Practice - Must register and receive
clearance in advance - https:addenbrooke.rschoolteams.com



FALL FESTIVAL - NEW!

Saturday, October 15th | 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.

A community event for all ages! Admission is a canned food item per person in support of our ACA
Annual Canned Food Drive.




